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REPORT: Favorable as amended 5-0: Council Members Burroughs, Franklin, Ivey, Turner, and Streeter. 

 

The Prince George's County Council's Government Operations and Fiscal Policy Committee 

convened on October 13, 2022, to consider CR-115-2022. CR-115-2022 is a resolution regarding the 

Local Impact Grant (LIG) Funds Multiyear Plan.   

 

Pursuant to CB-088-2015, subsequent to the local development council's review, comment, and 

recommendations on the multiyear plan, the County Executive shall transmit the multiyear plan to 

the County Council for review and approval by resolution. Therefore, the plan requires final approval 

by the County Council.   

 

The enclosed plan specifies the use of LIG funds from Fiscal Years 2023 – 2025. The plan is 

consistent with the uses outlined in State Government Article, Section 9-1A-31, by which the LIG 

funds "shall be used for improvements in the communities in the immediate proximity of the video 

lottery facilities and may be used for the purposes of infrastructure improvements, facilities, public 

safety, sanitation, economic and community development, including housing and other public 

services and improvements."    

 

Council Member Burroughs worked diligently and collaboratively over the past several months with 

members of the Local Development Council and the County Executive's Office to modify the 

spending plan.  

 

 A newly revised Attachment A is included, which reflects the revised spending plan.  

 

The Office of Law reports CR-115-2022 to be in proper legislative form with no impediments to its 

adoption.  

 

After discussion, The Government Operations and Fiscal Policy Committee reported CR-115-2022 

out favorably with amendments, 5-0. 


